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Give 
Yourselves 
A Hand!

by Sharyn Cornett, Board President 

As a community, Woodburn Estates & Golf (WEG) has performed very 
well during this past year of COVID-19. We have had very few cases 

– for which we are very grateful. There has been a tremendous response to the 
vaccine program – especially taking the opportunity to be vaccinated right here 
at WEG.

You are looking out for yourselves AND you are looking out for others – 
your friends and neighbors.

About social restrictions….. While Marion County has just had to step back, 
be aware that Woodburn and WEG are doing their part to stay safe. Keep up the 
good work. Wear your mask. Keep your distance. Manage your contacts. We 
are doing this together.

Stop And 
Remember

by Shirley Doolittle

As I took out my paper to write about Memorial Day, I started by listing 
all the words that immediately come to mind: fl ags, holiday weekend, 

veterans, picnics and summer! Yes, this weekend encompasses all that but also 
so much more.

The offi  cial day of this US Holiday is the last Monday of May and its purpose 
is to honor our men and women who have sacrifi ced their lives while serving in 
the U.S. military. This year, it will be May 31st. 

History tells us it was originally known as ‘Decoration Day’ that started 
after the Civil War which claimed so many lives and required the establishment 
of the country’s fi rst national cemetery. It was offi  cially May 30th and became 
a tradition for towns to hold springtime tributes to those fallen soldiers by 
decorating their graves with fl owers. The name gradually became ‘Memorial 
Day’ and in 1968 Congress passed the Uniform Monday Holiday Act which 
made it a federal holiday and a ‘three-day weekend’. It marks the unoffi  cial start 
of summer and gives way to family gatherings and summer picnics. 

A heart-felt THANK YOU for all those who served to keep freedom alive in 
this country. We are glad for the moment to stop and remember.

Fun fact: Driving thru Woodburn Estates on May 18, I counted 205 fl ags 
proudly displayed

Editor’s Voyage
by Kim Farquharson 

Having lived in Woodburn Estates for several years, I really do not 
consider myself a ‘newcomer”. However, I have to admit that I know 

very little about the community and all the activities that take place here. So, 
when I took on this task of being the editor of the News & Views, I decided that 
the fi rst order of business would be to learn as much as I can about ‘everything’! 
It really will be a voyage of discovery because it is all new to me.

So, each week, I’m going to share my discoveries with you, focusing in and 
highlighting diff erent activities, clubs, or meetings. I look forward to meeting 
and getting acquainted with many of you who have given so much of yourselves 
to maintain these activities for many years. In highlighting the activity, I want 
to acknowledge your part as well. Check out the “Voyage of Discovery: New to 
Me” article each week.

As I begin this adventure of discovery, any suggestions of things to explore 
are very welcome!

“The real voyage of discovery consists not in seeking new landscapes but in 
having new eyes.” –Marcel Proust



 Page 2  News & Views May 28, 2021

WANTED: Bike Buddy to ride in the mornings. Call 503-989-9811. 
FOR SALE: TWIN size mattress and box springs. Like new. $100. Call or Text: 
503-890-9256.
GARAGE SALE: many items, some vintage; Fri & Sat, June 4 and 5; 9 a.m.-
4 p.m., 762 S. Columbia Dr.

Next Publication of NEWS & VIEWS
June 11, 2021

Deadline for Articles, Thursday, June 3, 9:30 a.m.
We LOVE to have your free ads and articles. 

The BEST way to get your information in News & Views is to send 
us this information by e-mail to nv@WoodburnEstatesGolf.com.

When submitting free ads be sure to include your MEMBERSHIP NUMBER.

CLASSIFIEDS

News & Views
N&V Offi  ce: 503-981-3313  •  Main Offi  ce: 503-982-1776

Email: nv@WoodburnEstatesGolf.com
Website: woodburnestatesgolf.com

News & Views is published the 2nd and 4th Fridays of each month. 
Mailed subscriptions are $2 per issue to cover postage and handling. 

The Association reserves the right to publish or not publish 
any articles or any advertisement at our discretion.

Editor and Advertising Sales: Kim Farquharson    Co-Editor:
Golf Photographer: Don Slezak (503-708-4872)

Coff ee Hour Photographer: Don Robarge (503-981-3313)
Distribution: Jim & Linda Hoover (503-380-8422)

Volunteers are always needed to help with preparation of copy, proofi ng, and 
delivery. Please email, if possible, all photos, articles, free ads, or reports. If 
email is not an option, please submit your information to the N&V offi  ce. Use the 
mail slot in our door. All submissions must include name and member number. 
Thank you.

Disclaimer
Woodburn Estates & Golf greatly appreciates the advertisers in this newspaper. 
However, we would like our homeowners to know that these advertisers are 
independent businesses and Woodburn Estates & Golf cannot assume any 
responsibility for their goods or services rendered. Every eff ort 
has been made to ensure the accuracy and dependability of all 
materials; it is, however, limited by and subject to omissions 
and changes. Rules Committee 12/12/2016

Glen Barlow

by Anne Reslock
News from Woodburn Art Center and Glatt House Gallery. If you are not 

familiar with Woodburn Art Center, we are a nonprofi t organization perpetuating 
art in the community of Woodburn. We advertise in your phone directory, see 
page 31. Our location is one block north of intersection of N. Boones Ferry Road 
and Country Club Road. Lots of events are happening with COVID guidelines 
in place.

Mondays 10 a.m. – 3 p.m. is Open Studio. Any media can be used with every 
level of ability welcome. No instructor, but lots of encouragement.

Wednesdays, watercolor 12:30 p.m. – 3:30 p.m. Supportive atmosphere with 
instructor. Fee $20 per month.

Fridays, Oil Painting in Bob Ross technique with instructor. Materials provided 
$60 per session.

Every month 10 a.m. – 2 p.m. is a Gallery Showing featuring a diff erent theme. 
The current show features the work of 18 high school students of Woodburn.

If you feel your inner creativity immerging, join us, or stop by and see what 
we are creating. 

Membership is appreciated to Woodburn Are Center.
OPEN: Monday, Wednesday afternoon, Friday afternoon and Saturday.

Woodburn 
Art Center

BUGLE BLAST
by Kim Farquharson
My fi rst Discovery is the Bugle Blast! I remember hearing the ‘words’ but 

I had no idea what it was. This was an exciting discovery to me! I’ve often 
wondered ‘how do you know something is taking place?’ Well, now I know that 
Bugle Blast is a wonderful way to be ‘up-to-date’ with the latest information 
and, to be ‘in-the know’!!!

 It is an email distribution group that works to notify everyone when there 
is some information of interest or some important update of things here in 
Woodburn Estates. The information is sent out in a single email that goes to all 
the members who have signed up for it. 

I learned a little history about it: the origin of the Bugle Blast goes to past 
Director Stan Hiller on February 20, 2013. It started with about 50 subscribers. 
Today, Allan Lindberg has assumed responsibility for it and the number of 
subscribers is now 635. The sign-up page has two options: One for general 
knowledge and the other for ‘Members only’. It also has an easy un-subscribe 
button if one changes their mind about it.

This week has a perfect example of the value of the Bugle Blast. In the last 
edition of the News & Views, the Activities Calendar made its comeback, and it 
was a welcome sight to all! However, some activities that were listed actually 
have not started yet. How to inform people of this? Bugle Blast to the rescue! 
A Bugle Blast email went out with a list of those activities. That way, no one 
showed up for the “Ukulele Jam” session only to fi nd an empty room!! 

My fi rst discovery was a good one! Excellent idea and good work, Stan 
and Allan!

by Director Sherman Lackey
News & Views, our offi  cial publication of the Woodburn Estates & Golf 

homeowners association, is looking to expand its content. You can share your 
stories, travel adventures, life experiences, gardening expertise and recipes 
with other homeowners. Add a couple of pictures to your article with people 
identifi ed. Be sure to take a picture of yourself holding the N&V paper on your 
travels.

Keep the articles short, 500 words or less and no opinions, please. Then 
email your article to nv@WoodburnEstatesGolf.com or put your articles through 
the N&V offi  ce door slot. The N&V publication dates can be found on the front 
page of the N&V and on page 8 of our Phone Directory. 

N&V Articles 
Wanted

steve@ahrecpa.com

STEVE ROSSMAN, CPA
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Bookkeeping Service: 
I will organize your mail, bills 

and paperwork to unclutter your life.

Voyage of 
Discovery: 
New to Me
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by Karen Linton, Activity Committee
This past year has given us several opportunities to wish we were prepared 

for an emergency. First it was a pandemic forcing us to stay home more than ever 
before, then wildfi res coming so close to us that we had terrible air quality and 
ending in February with a 100-year ice storm causing a massive power outage 
aff ecting all of Woodburn!

Most of us are guilty of being at least a little complacent when it comes 
to getting prepared for an emergency when there is not one happening at the 
moment. But… this is the time to do it so that when stuff  happens, we will be 
prepared to handle whatever Mother Nature or whoever throws our way!

First off , disaster can strike at any time whether it’s a home fi re or an earthquake. 
There is also the possibility of tsunamis, wildfi res, erupting volcanoes, wind and 
ice storms, landslides and even fl ooding. Sounds like a disaster movie, but any 
one of those (or more) could happen in the Pacifi c Northwest. There are some 
diff erences in being prepared for each disaster, but there are some steps that are 
the same for any eventuality.

You will need to make a plan with others in your household and make sure 
others in your family and neighborhood know of your details.

Emergency notifi cations will be issued via TV, radio, and weather radios. 
You may also be notifi ed by phone or cell and through social media. As we 
found out in the wildfi res, there are three Emergency Evacuation Levels. Level 1 
means Be Ready for potential evacuation. Level 2 means Be Set to Evacuate at a 
moment’s notice. This level may be the last you receive if conditions deteriorate 
rapidly. Level 3 means GO NOW. No other notice will be given and if you do not 
evacuate, you may not be able to be reached in time to help you.

Wildfi res can move at speeds of up to 14 miles per hour. 
Before a wildfi re (these are also helpful to prevent a house fi re):
• Learn about risks in your area.
• Remove fl ammable materials (wood, propane tanks, etc.) from within 30 

feet of your home’s foundation, garage or shed.
• Prune trees so the lowest branches are 6 to 10 feet from the ground.
• Choose building materials to remodel that resist fi re.
• Keep a garden hose long enough to reach any area of the home.
• Gather items that can be used to fi ght fi re, i.e., rake, bucket, shovel.
During a wildfi re:
• Listen to air quality reports.
• Keep indoor air clean by closing windows and doors. Put towels at the 

bottoms of doors to eliminate seepage of smoke into the house.
• Use the recycling or recirculating mode on the air conditioner.
• Do not burn anything to add to the smoke level such as candles, fi replaces 

and gas stoves.
• Avoid vacuuming.
• If you have asthma or other breathing problems, follow your doctor’s 

instructions.
For any emergency, it is wise to keep important items handy. Keep hearing 

aids, glasses, contacts & cell phones near your bedside. Label any wheelchairs, 
canes, etc. with your name and phone number. If you know an emergency is 
imminent, remove all throw rugs, carpets or any furniture out of your way to 
prevent any impediments to evacuating.

Before a winter storm:
• Have working carbon monoxide detectors in your home.
• Insulate your home by installing storm windows or insulated ones.
• Maintain your furnace and chimneys by having them inspected annually.
• Change furnace fi lters monthly.
• Keep sand, rock salt or kitty litter around to make walkways less slippery.
• Keep warm coats, hats, gloves, and blankets accessible.
During a storm, especially when power is off :
• Run water at a trickle to keep pipes from freezing.
• Open cabinet doors to allow heat to circulate around plumbing.
• Wrap outside exposed faucets.
• Bring all pets indoors for the duration of the storm.
• Keep garage doors closed.
• Never use generators or grills inside.
• Use an outside generator or a power converter to run refrigerators or other 

electric appliances. Consider buying lightbulbs that run on batteries and will 
stay on when electricity is off .

• Avoid driving when conditions are unsafe.
After a storm:
• Let people know you are safe.
• Replenish any emergency supplies used.
Especially for Seniors and Individuals with Access Needs:
• Write an emergency information card to include your medications, 

allergies, sensory or mobility impairments, special equipment you need and 
contact phone numbers. If you use augmentative communications, keep track 
of the model number and note where you bought it. Plan ahead for accessible 
transportation if necessary. If you use a wheelchair, label it and keep a patch kit 
to repair a fl at. If you are hearing impaired, install a smoke/carbon monoxide 
detector that uses a strobe light. Keep pen and paper handy to communicate with 
fi rst responders. Keep an extra cane by your bed that is easy to reach.

Preparing Animals for Emergencies
• Service animals and/or pets are allowed in Red Cross shelters but may 

not be allowed in other disaster shelters. Make a plan on where you will go 
with your pets or where you will take them (like friends and relatives out of the 
danger zone) to keep them safe during the emergency. 

• Contact hotels/motels to fi nd out their policy on pets and if a no pets policy 
can be waived in an emergency. Keep a list of pet friendly hotels, including 
phone numbers in your emergency kit.

• Keep a list of boarding facilities and veterinary offi  ces that will shelter 
animals in an emergency. Ask local animal shelters if they provide emergency 
shelter or foster care for your animals.

EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS
• Keep your pet’s essential supplies in a container that can be easily 

transported. This should include medications, copies of vaccination records, 
medical records and fi rst aid kit for animal, leashes, harnesses and carriers to 
transport pets safely. Current photos of pets and paperwork for the microchip if 
they are microchipped. Food and water for 2 weeks, bowls, plastic bags, kitty 
litter, and manual can opener should be packed and bedding if room allows. 
Information on your pets’ schedules, medical conditions, and behavior problems 
and the name and phone number of your vet should also be included.

The next issue of News & Views will contain a check list of what you should 
have on hand as emergency supplies for 2 weeks (other than for pets as that is 
indicated above). 

For more information about just about any emergency, you can go to these 
websites:

• https://www.oregon.gov/oem/hazardsprep/Pages/2-Weeks-Ready.aspx
• https://www.co.Marion.or.us/PW/EmergencyManagement/
• https://www.fema.gov/
• https://www.cdc.gov/
Thanks to Jim Gibbs, Woodburn Fire Marshall, for his assistance for this article.

Kirk A. Schmidtman, 
Attorney at Law
Wills, Trusts, Probate, 
Estate Planning, 
Contracts, and Real Property. 
Serving Woodburn Since 1976
 ***
610 Glatt Circle, Woodburn 
Kschmidtman@woodburnlaw.net 
engleschmidtmanlaw.com

503-981-0155
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History of 1980
by Stan Hiller 
Chapter 21 for 1980 starts with the following:
President .............................................................................................Earl Ellis
Vice President ................................................................................ Cecil Eckert
Secretary ................................................................................Mildred Marshall
Treasurer  ................................................................................. Harry Crawford
Activities.......................................................................................Verna Larson
Golf ................................................................................................ Cecil Eckert
House .........................................................................................Walter Flowers
Planning ....................................................................................Arden Benthien
Public Relations .....................................................................Mildred Marshall
Membership ...............................................................................Dillon Burgard
Rules .............................................................................................. Stanley Liss

Administrator is the President, and the meetings were held in the Craft 
Room.

Golf Pro Jim White started 7-14-1979
Golf Course Super Jack Smith started 6-23-1971
N&V Editor Paula Atkinson started 3-10-79
Estates Restaurant  John & Hillary Sorensen 6-14-80, 

now Jim & Jeanie White 9-27-80
Offi  ce Secretary Loretta Lundy
Travel Offi  ce Jackie Opitz 1-9-1965

1980 approved assessment and dues:
Type Assessment Golf Total
Homeowner Membership $100  $100
Homeowner & Golf single $100 $100 $200
Associate Membership $140  $140
Associate Member Golf single $140 $110 $250
Green Fees – guest $3 for 9 holes; $4.50 for 18 or all day
House Guest Golf fee $30 per one month
Club Storage $12       
Oversize Club Storage $18
Locker rental $12
Power Golf Car Use fee $20      Electric $84      Gas $72
Trailer storage initial fee $15 (one time only)
Trailer less than 25 feet $24, over 25' $36, small $12

January 12, 1980 N&V the 1979 President comments on groundbreaking.
In the year of 1979, the members of this club united to support the Board’s eff orts 
to expand our clubhouse and to annex the property that fi rmed up our boundaries. 
In breaking ground for the addition to our clubhouse, it is my hope that we, the 
members of this club, will continue to support the Board in its eff orts to improve 
our facilities and establish programs and policies that will enrich the lives of all 
our members. William Jensen 1979 President of the Board of Directors

January 12, 1980 N&V “GIFTS” program introduced – Now that our 
President has broken the ground for our new hall, it is time for us to start working 
toward the inside furnishings. We are going to have a fundraising program for 
this purpose. The program shall be called “GIFTS” for – Gratuities Ideal For 
Trustworthy Seniors and shall be known as this for all future references. All sorts 
of enjoyable and entertaining fundraising projects shall be used. We shall welcome 
any new ideas. We want no soliciting for funds and no additional assessments 

to club members. All commitments must be voluntary and entertaining. We are 
counting on you and the Board thanks you the members.

January 26, 1980 N&V – Governor Victor Atiyeh to attend 10:30 Coff ee 
Hour – the Coff ee Hour in Rush Hall on February 7 will not begin until 10:30, 
giving time for those who wish to attend the groundbreaking ceremonies for the 
new addition to SEGCC. A tent will be set up on Vanderbeck Lane, just east of 
Umpqua, in that case. Governor Victor Atiyeh will be the main speaker at 10 
am. He has also agreed to speak at the regular Coff ee Hour scheduled for 10:30. 
The groundbreaking service teed-off  with the Governor, Woodburn’s Mayor 
Walt Lawson, Marion County Commissioner Pat McCarthy, and George Brice 
representing Estates Realty, breaking ground with a giant golf club. Also on 
hand were Woodburn Construction Company, State Senator Tony Meeker, and 
our President Earl Ellis. The SPECTRO Tones from our Woodburn High School 
provided the musical entertainment.

January 26, 1980 N&V – Pro’s Chatter – The pro shop has taken on a new 
look. Jim and Jeanie have redecorated the golf shop by painting, cleaning, and 
rearranging.  

February 12, 1980 Board minutes announced the zone change of the 
Association that was formerly in the county has now been annexed to the city for 
city protection and services.

Membership chair Mr. Burgard announced that, in an attempt to eliminate as 
nearly as possible, the chance of a buyer into the SEGCC not being fully informed 
during the process of a sale, as to certain important rules and regulations. A 
Memorandum of Understanding is being prepared which the realtors are to read 
and explain to the new buyer. They will then witness the buyers’ signature, to be 
sure that it is understood.

March 11, 1980 Board minutes President Ellis announced that our annexation 
to the city has been confi rmed.

April 8, 1980 Board minutes the secretary read a letter of resignation from 
Harold Bacon after serving the Board well for more than two years. A motion was 
made to accept the resignation – motion was seconded and carried. The treasurer, 
Harry Crawford announced a GIFTS account of $24,000 deposited in savings and 
time deposits.

Membership Chair Mr. Burgard announced that a “Memorandum of 
Understanding” has been prepared for signing by purchasers of new homes and 
resale homes.  This document has been distributed to realtors or owners when 
their “For Sale” sign appears on a property. The purpose of the Memorandum is to 
help with records in our offi  ce and it will also provide a better understanding for 
the new owner. We are asking that if you see a “For Sale” sign in your neighbor’s 
yard, please call the club offi  ce so that we may get the proper material to the seller.

President Ellis announced that Arden Benthien be recommended as a 
replacement for Harold Bacon – motion made and carried.

May 13, 1980 Board minutes President Stan Liss stated that with the assets 
of our entire club being worth over 3 million, common sense would dictate that a 
new owner(s) moving in should be assessed a charge to qualify as a shareholding 
member. Present homeowners have been contributing to the club assets some for 
over 15 years and longer. The Board of Directors is considering a resolution of 
intent to change the Bylaws by creating a new category to be called “share rights” 
(initiation fee). This would be a one-time charge for new owners coming into this 
great community for the fi rst time. This charge is necessary to meet the costs of 
operating and maintaining the corporate business. Some of the discussion pointed 
out that with the considerable turnover of resale houses each year, funds would be 
provided that would enable our annual assessment to be kept at $100 and needed 
improvements to be made. Frank McCully, speaking from the fl oor, pointed out 
that the initial cost for joining a private golf club in Oregon varies from $750 to 
$35,000.

Golf chair Cecil Eckert said we are looking forward to the budgeted purchase 
and installation (by our crew) of fairway sprinklers on the eleven holes serviced by 
the well pump alongside of #7-tee. This is the fi rst step toward a fully automatic 
system. 

June 10, 1980 Board minutes President Ellis called for discussion or questions 
from the fl oor regarding the “initiation fee”. Many arguments both for and against 
the proposal for establishing an initiation fee were presented. When everyone who 
wished to speak had done so, Mr. Liss moved that the discussion be closed. Mr. 
Liss then said our attorney had written the suggested wording. President Ellis then 
called for the vote and the motion carried. Mr. Flowers moved that the initiation 
fee required of purchasers of re-sale property be set at $1,000 per lot – motion 
carried. Mr. Burgard then moved that the beginning date of July 15, 1980 as the 
starting date for the initiation fee. This initiation fee will also be applicable to 
ownership acquire through transfer of title, with the fee payable within 30 days 
after transfer date. If not paid in this period it will begin to draw interest on the 31st 
day at a rate determined by the Board and if not paid at the end of one year, a lien 
will be placed against the property for both amounts, and a lien for the interest on 
the total accrued amounts each year thereafter – motion carried.

June 14, 1980 N&V new manager at our restaurant – our arrangement with 
Dennis Robinson for operation of our restaurant is still in eff ect, but his former 
partner, “Ick” has had to leave us. In his place is John Sorensen, whose English wife 
Hillary is helping too. They worked with Ick before he left, and are in partnership 
with Dennis, who also operates the Markum Inn.

July 8, 1980 Board minutes a letter was read, indicating the intent to collect 
the necessary 250 signatures to call for a special meeting to exercise our right to 
vote on the initiation fee.

Rules Chair Liss, to get a better understanding of the initiation fee, it is 
recommended that the Board vote to HOLD action until the next meeting of the 
Board – motion carried.

August 12, 1980 Board minutes Dillon Burgard made the motion: since 
the petition to place the issue on an initiation fee to a vote of the membership 
has received the number of signatures needed, I move that my entire motion of 
the June 10, 1980 meeting, relative to the July 15, 1980 implementation of the 
initiation fee, be rescinded. He then explained that the motion was so worded that 
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inheritances of property could have been included in the fee collection and this 
was not the intent of the Board. During the discussion of rescinding the motion it 
was pointed out that this did not rescind the original Bylaw change establishing 
the initiation fee – the motion carried.

August 23, 1980 N&V – funds donated for Gazebo – the Board gave approval 
provided that no corporate fund is used. The gazebo will be similar to some used 
by our state parks. It will be six sided, have a cement fl oor, asphalt shingles roof, 
supported by six posts and a center post. The cost of the construction is set at 
$4,000 was donated by phone directory $1,700, Bingo $1,500 and Picnic of $800. 
Note the picnic fund came from merchant donations, people who did not use them, 
and beer donations. 15 men have volunteered to build it, and the Women’s Golf 
Club donated $335 for trees around the gazebo.

September 9, 1980 Board minutes a letter from the Postmaster General to Al 
Ullman announcing his decision that door delivery of mail will be provided for 
section 8 in explanation of the letter it was pointed out that a federal regulation 
provides that all new developments must provide curbside mailboxes. But in 
order for the new section to have the same type of mail delivery service that the 
rest of SEGCC has, a request had been made by President Ellis for a variance 
of this rule.  It was turned down by the Woodburn Superintendent of Mails, the 
Portland District superintendent, the regional superintendent in California, and the 
Assistant Postmaster General of the US letters to Senators Hatfi eld and Packwood 
also were to no avail, but a personal request from Al Ullman to the Postmaster 
General fi nally made it possible.

September 13, 1980 N&V Construction on the Gazebo was being done by 
a group of dedicated volunteers under the supervision of Stanley Gustafson and 
Harold Lichty. The willing workers were Jens Jensen, Wayne Swaggert, Elmer 
Fisher, Ed Rupp, Ed Schilling, George Gogl, Pete Hammerquist, Wilbur Anderson, 
Dave Clancy, Lloyd Peppmeier, Clyde Doss, Ralph Harmony, Don Wright, Arden 
Benthien, Ray Larsen, Earl Ellis, Matt Thomas, Burt Burton and others.

September 23, 1980 Special Board minutes and the results of the initiation 
fee election – the results of the special election in regard to establishing initiation 
fee for purchasers of resale homes were 643 for and 299 against. This also included 
two exemptions to the fee.

September 27, 1980 N&V article was the Golf Pro, Jim White and his wife 
Jeanie will assume management of our clubhouse restaurant. The restaurant will 
be open from 8 to 8pm, except Monday from 8 to 2 pm. A full menu of breakfast, 
lunch and dinner is off ered.

October 11, 1980 N&V – Valuable tax information – one pertained to rules of 
the IRS for maintaining non-profi t status. All Bingo profi ts are to be kept separate 
from the general fund, according to IRS rules, Bingo profi ts can go only into 
the building fund or to charitable causes. Telephone profi ts from directory sales 
are also kept in a separate account, upon which we do pay federal income tax. 
P.F.O. maintains a lobbyist at each legislature session to watch for privacy, age, 
and concerns of Workmen’s Compensation and Industrial Indemnity regarding the 
required state accident insurance for employees.

October 14, 1980 Board minutes Rule Chair Liss made the motion that 
beginning Oct. 15, 1980, any purchased agreement entered by buyer and seller of 
a resale lot or property within SEGCC corporate area will place the buyer liable to 
pay an Initiation Fee to SEGCC within 30 days after closing date. If the Initiation 
Fee is not paid in this 30-day period it will begin to draw interest on the 31st day 
at a rate determined by the Board and, if not paid at the end of one year, a lien will 
be placed against the property for both amounts, and a lien for the interest on the 
total accrued amounts each year thereafter.

For purposes of clarifi cation, it was pointed out that this motion established 
the eff ective date for the Initiation Fee, and that the amount of the fee had been 
established at $1,000 in a separate motion at the June meeting, and that motion had 
never been rescinded. 

Rule’s chair Liss made another motion in regard to Article XI section 2 (A) 
Associate membership will have all the same privileges equal to the regular 
members, with the exception of voting rights. (B) Members who have lived in 
the Senior Estates for 3 years or longer, who then sell or otherwise dispose of 
their home and move into an apartment or condominium, but who remain within 
the school district #103C, shall be granted Associate Membership. (C) Lessees 
of resident member’s homes may become Associate Members by paying the 
appropriate fees, providing they are at least 50 or older – motion carried. 

Then Liss made another motion to establish the Initiation Fee for Associate 
Membership at $1,000 – motion carried.

President Ellis announced that donations for the GIFT program are still coming 
into the offi  ce, to the point that we are now but $6,600 short of the $61,500 goal.

November 11, 1980 Board approved the 1981 assessment, dues, and fees.
There were no minutes found for December 1980.
If you have any documents or pictures, please send to News & Views.

by Kim Farquharson
One of the joys of spring is the “hanging basket”. It is the delightful way to add 

color and beauty to those spaces outside around the house – porch, patio, deck.
A few simple guidelines to take good care of them and let them thrive as they 

hang about:
• Choose plants that are appropriate of the location where it will hang.  

Check the label for information on heat tolerance to choose the right plant for 
each location. “Full Sun” plants for those south-facing areas and “Partial Sun” or 
“Shady” for those darker areas.

• Hanging baskets often need to be properly fertilized to help them do their 
best. There are diff erent options to do this and your garden center is a great source 
of information for this as well as the water requirements for each plant. Just feed 
and water them and watch them blossom away!

• Consider the spot: Hanging plants are beautiful but they can be messy. They 
drop fl owers and drip when you water them so keep this in mind regarding any 
fancy furniture on your desk or patio. 

Whether you buy your baskets all made up or whether you are a “do-it-
yourselfer” …this is just the epitome of Spring.

Just Hanging 
Around
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• Dine with friends
• Have family visit
• Join a class
• Come to happy hour
• Enjoy live music

Biggest                
Promotion 

Ever! 

Call Now!
(503) 982-2221

CMV… Where safety and fun meet. 

60 Years of Women’s 
Golf (1961–2021): 
Part Nine

by Diana Lindberg
The 1971 Installation of Offi  cers for both the Men's and Women’s Clubs was 

a formal aff air held on December 6, 1970. Florence Stack and B. C. (Chuck) 
Kirkman were installed as presidents. The Senior Estates Orchestra played for 
the Dance Installation on December 16. One hundred fi fty-eight members were 
present.

Meanwhile, the Woodburn Senior Estates Entertainers, a men’s vocal group 
started by Rev. Charles Addleman and accompanied by Mrs. Barney Moran 
was extremely popular. He was a travel group leader and director of the Senior 
Estates Golf and Country Club. The vocal group wore bright green jackets along 
with white shirts and black bow ties and sang at functions both in and out of the 
community, including golf events.1

Sixty-Eight women teed off  at 8:30 a.m. after the Continental Breakfast 
on March 17, the  kick-off  for 1971. They had a luncheon after play for 141 
members, which was touted as a “great attendance”. 

On March 24th, the scheduled annual meeting was planned for Senior Estates 
at the local high school. Five directors were to be elected at the meeting. 474 
certifi ed members were now part of the organization.2

The local restaurant, Senior Estates Fairway Manor changed managers again 
with Mt. Angel restaurant operators, Mr. and Mrs. Paul DeShaw, having run the 
Evergreen Chalet for many years in that town. A grand opening was planned on 
August 15thwith French foods as a specialty. This was announced by George F. 
Brice III.3 Many of our golfers enjoyed group dinners and lunches at this site.

The golf event, Fun Day, use the theme - Old Familiar Songs, with costumes 
represented the popular songs of the year. On August 18th, there was a shot gun 
start with 160 women playing, and a luncheon followed. The attendance was so 
large that the group needed a larger hall to accommodate the crowd.

The ladies continued to play Bridge and Pinochle during inclement weather 
for the rest of the year.

1. Statesman Journal, January 11, 1969,  2. Statesman Journal, March 9, 
1971,  3. Capital Journal, July 21, 1971.

May
Saturday - May 22 ............................ Mike Wentworth 80th B/Day Tournament
Monday - May 31 ...............................Memorial Day Mixed 4-person scramble

June
Sat - June 5 ................................................... Rose-A-Rama Ladies Tournament
Thu/Fri/Sat - June 10, 11, 12 ................................ Men’s Handicap Tournament
Saturday - June 19 ......................................................Mixed 4-person scramble
Saturday - June 26 ............................................................Women’s Horse Race
Monday - June 28 ......................................................Over 80 Golf Tournament

July
Saturday-July 3 ............................................... Men’s Horse Race (date change)
Sunday - July 4 .........................................4th of July Mixed 4-person scramble
Saturday - July 10 ..................................Annual ADF Charity Golf Tournament
Thu-Tues - July 8 - 13 ....................................... Men’s Match Play Tournament
Saturday - July 17 .......................................................Mixed 4-person scramble
Saturday - July 24 ...................................................2-person Mixed Horse Race

August
Saturday - August 7 .................................................. End of Watch Tournament
Mon/Wed/Fri - Aug. 9, 11, 13 .................... Ladies 18 Hole Club Championship
Saturday - August 14 ..................................................Mixed 4-person scramble
Fri/Sat/Sun - Aug. 27, 28, 29 ...........................Men’s Harvest Golf Tournament

September
Thu/Fri/Sat - Sept 2,3,4 ..............................Men’s 18 Hole Club Championship
Monday - Sept 6 .......................................Labor Day Mixed 4-person scramble
Friday - Sept. 10 ............................................... Women’s Fall 9 Hole Scramble
Saturday - Sept 18 .................................................Do-It-Best Golf Tournament

October
Fri/Sat - October 1, 2 ............................Alternate Shot Mixed Golf Tournament
Friday - October 1 .............................................. Evening Glo Ball Tournament

See Phone Directory page 11 Golf Tournament Schedule.

2021 Golf 
Tournament 
Schedule

Sundowners

David Schuur and Chuck Johnson signing in Players for Sundowners.

Sundowners on May 3rd getting ready to play!

by Mark Jorgenson
Sundowners meet at the Gazebo every Monday afternoon at 3:00 p.m. 

Join us for stress free golfi ng fun! Open to all Members. If you have not paid 
your annual fee for golf, you can still play for $15 a session – check in at Golf 
Pro Shop.
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Want information quickly and effi  ciently? Sign up for Bugle Blasts.

*Any change of date, time, activity, or place MUST be made with the offi  ce 
503-982-1776.

MONDAY – May 31
8:00 a.m. – 9:00 a.m. Mermaids Water Aerobics (Swimming Pool)
8:30 a.m. – 2:30 p.m. Quilt Group (Craft Room) 
9:30 a.m. – 10:30 a.m. Ladies Chat & Laugh (Blue Room)
10:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m. Zumba Class (Auditorium)
11:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. Tai Chi with Judy (Auditorium)
1:00 p.m. – 2:00 p.m. Tai Chi For Better Balance (Auditorium)
TUESDAY, June 1
8:00 a.m. – 9:00 a.m. Mermaids Water Aerobics (Swimming Pool)
9:00 a.m. – 10:30 a.m. Ping Pong (Dining Hall) 
WEDNESDAY, June 2
8:00 a.m. – 9:00 a.m. Mermaids Water Aerobics (Swimming Pool)
9:00 a.m. – 10:30 a.m. Ping Pong (Dining Hall)
9:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. Wood Carvers (Craft Room)
9:30 a.m. – 10:30 a.m. Ladies Chat & Laugh (Blue Room)
10:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m. Zumba Class (Auditorium)
11:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. Yoga (Auditorium)
THURSDAY, June 3
8:00 a.m. – 9:00 a.m. Mermaids Water Aerobics (Swimming Pool)
8:30 a.m. – 2:30 p.m. Quilt Group (Craft Room)
1:00 p.m. – 2:30 p.m. W. Community Chorus (Country Meadows Activity)
FRIDAY, June 4
8:00 a.m. – 9:00 a.m. Mermaids Water Aerobics (Swimming Pool)
9:30 a.m. – 10:30 a.m. Ladies Chat & Laugh (Blue Room)
10:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m. Zumba Class (Auditorium)
11:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. Yoga (Auditorium)
12:30 p.m. – 3:30 p.m. Bunco Group (Craft Room)
1:00 p.m. – 5:00 p.m. Friday Bridge (Blue Room)
SATURDAY, June 5
7:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. Rose-A-Rama (Women’s Golf Tournament)
MONDAY – June 7
8:00 a.m. – 9:00 a.m. Mermaids Water Aerobics (Swimming Pool)
8:30 a.m. – 2:30 p.m. Quilt Group (Craft Room)
9:30 a.m. – 10:30 a.m. Ladies Chat & Laugh (Blue Room)
10:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. St. Monica’s (Dining Hall)
10:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m. Zumba Class (Auditorium)
11:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. Tai Chi with Judy (Auditorium)
1:00 p.m. – 2:00 p.m. Tai Chi For Better Balance (Auditorium)
2:00 p.m. – 4:00 p.m. Music Makers (Auditorium)
TUESDAY, June 8
8:00 a.m. – 9:00 a.m. Mermaids Water Aerobics (Swimming Pool)
9:00 a.m. – 10:30 a.m. Ping Pong (Dining Hall) 
WEDNESDAY, June 9
8:00 a.m. – 9:00 a.m. Mermaids Water Aerobics (Swimming Pool)
9:00 a.m. – 10:30 a.m. Ping Pong (Dining Hall)
9:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. Wood Carvers (Craft Room)
9:30 a.m. – 10:30 a.m. Ladies Chat & Laugh (Blue Room)
10:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m. Zumba Class (Auditorium)
11:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. Yoga (Auditorium)
THURSDAY, June 10
8:00 a.m. – 9:00 a.m. Mermaids Water Aerobics (Swimming Pool)
8:30 a.m. – 2:30 p.m. Quilt Group (Craft Room)
1:00 p.m. – 2:30 p.m. W. Community Chorus (Country Meadows Activity)
1:30 p.m. – 4:00 p.m. Genealogy (Conference Room)
FRIDAY, June 11
8:00 a.m. – 9:00 a.m. Mermaids Water Aerobics (Swimming Pool)
9:30 a.m. – 10:30 a.m. Ladies Chat & Laugh (Blue Room)
10:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m. Zumba Class (Auditorium)
11:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. Yoga (Auditorium)
12:30 p.m. – 3:30 p.m. Bunco Group (Craft Room)
1:00 p.m. – 5:00 p.m. Friday Bridge (Blue Room)

Activity 
Calendar
(May 29-June 11)

by Barb Knox
We are putting!! Come on out and enjoy the fun.
We meet each Monday at 10:00 a.m. Sign in between 9:00 and 9:45 a.m. in 

the Golf Lounge, behind the Pro Shop. Don't golf, don't worry, we have putters 
to loan, just bring a golf ball. If you are new, the fi rst day is free to try.

Current member yearly dues are $15.00 and $3.00 is paid each week to play.
If you get a hole-in-one, you get $2.00 back for each one. 
New members would be $25.00, which gets you a shirt with our logo and an 

apron to hold pencils, golf balls, etc. plus the $3.00 for the days play.
For more information, you may call Micki Harrison, 530-320-8297.

Lady Putters

by Dena Hollod
We need someone to take charge of the music jammers. We meet twice a 

month - 2nd and 4th Sunday - 1-4 p.m.
We have ladies who take care of the coff ee and snacks. We just need to have 

a person to oversee the sessions and keep track of monies collected for our break 
time goodies. Call Dena at 503-989-9187.

Music Jammers

Bugle
Blast
is easy
to get.
1. Visit WoodburnEstatesGolf.com
2. Scroll to the bottom of the home page
3. Click on Bugle Blast emails 
(under Bugle Blast Email Signup)
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Annie Kirsch
503-989-1124

Nancy Bellinger, GRI
503-467-1751

Tonia Ellington
971-409-4537

James Audritsh
503-951-2366

Gina Audritsh
503-951-2344

George Bean
503-752-7263

Christina Williamson 
503-989-9875

Kerin Ostrom, GRI
503-510-2259

Erica Haworth
503-984-1345

Jack Berkey, GRI
503-989-1421

Dave Christoff, CRS, GRI
Owner & Principal Broker

503-989-1676

Bill Leder
503-951-2221

Time to replace your heating and cooling equipment?
We offer free consultations. Ask about our senior discounts.

* 10 yr. parts and labor warranty

* 24 hr. emergency service

* 100% satisfaction guarantee

Make sure your heating and cooling systems
are running their best!

SENIOR TUNE-UP SPECIAL
$99 per unit or call for additional specials

Service - Repair - Installation
503-233-1779

Serving Woodburn since 1989  |  CCB#64597
www.bensheating.com

Senior Discount

20%
Off service and repair only

We ServiceAll Brands!

BEN’S HEATING & AIR CONDITIONING

No matter what happens, our care & support 
will be here for you and your family. 
And we know you’re doing your part.

As One We Overcome
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CASCADE PARK RETIREMENT CENTER
Neighbors Caring for Neighbors

Call 503.981.0033 to learn about how we can 
assist area seniors with grocery shopping.

950 North Cascade Drive • Woodburn, OR 97071
CascadeParkRetirement.com


